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School Site Council (SSC) Meeting 

West Campus High School  

January 13, 2022 

Minutes 

 

Attendees 

 

Melanie Bean, Debra Durazo, Sophia Kwong Kim, Jennifer Laflam, John McMeekin, Valerie Mullan, 

Anais Perez, Alicia Jaime-Razo, Sojeong Stoutamore, Yen Tran 

 

Public Input 

 

None 

 

Approval of November 9, 2021 Minutes 

 

Approved 

 

Approval of December 9, 2021 Minutes 

 

Approved with clarification that the Sunday parent group will draft survey 

 

Review of the Budget 

 

 Mr. McMeekin expressed concerns with district’s enrollment and staffing projections for West 

Campus (WC)  

 District indicates WC enrollment of 225 9th grade students for the next school year, but Mr. 

McMeekin plans to accept 235 students 

 He hopes to have it resolved to avoid cuts 

 If cuts are necessary, it will be made by department and by seniority 

 

School Plan for Student Achievement (SPSA) 

 

 Goal 2:  By June 2021, increase the percentage of students who respond positively on Self 

Awareness measures on the School Climate Survey 

o Ms. Durazo reported that she had a hard time getting district approval to pay for moot 

court fees 

o Activity #3 under goal 2 is:  Provide opportunities for authentic student engagement in the 

after school setting, including, but not limited to drama, athletics, speech and debate, 

MESA, and enrichment activities 

o SSC members all agreed that that should have been broad enough to include moot court, 

but agreed to amend the SPSA by adding “college and career related activities” to Goal 2, 

activity 3  

 

Parent Survey Presentation 
 

 Ms. Laflam shared a survey drafted by an informal group of white parents who started meeting on 

Sundays following the incident that took place at WC last November  
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 The survey is intended to be administered to students to gauge their social emotional well being  

 Mr. McMeekin will share the survey with the BSA, ASB, other student leaders, and teachers to get 

their feedback 

 Ms. Perez stated that most students may not know what to do with the information because they 

don’t really know what happened 

 Ms. Laflam stated that what happened with Dr. V was one incident, but there are systems that may 

need to be addressed to improve student experience at WC 

 

 

English Learner Update from Ms. Jaime-Razo 

 

 There was no DELAC (District English Learner Advisory Committee) meeting in December  

 ELPAC testing will start February 1st 

 District recommends testing students as soon as possible 

 7 students were reclassified 

 

Submitted by:  Sophia Kwong Kim   


